
Meeker Planning Commission Meeting MinutesAugust 26, 2024 

The meeting of the Town of Meeker Planning Commission was called to order by Commissioner Joy at 7:00 
p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance 

Commissioners Present: 

Staff Present: 

Citizens Present: 

Approval of Agenda 

Amanda Back 
Leif Joy 
Greg Hanberg 
Michele Morgan 
Amanda Smith 

Carly Thomson, Town Planner 
Mandi Etheridge, Town Administrator 

Evelyn Chambers, applicant 
Gary and Victoria Shook, applicant 

Motion to approve agenda made by Commissioner Hanberg, second by Commissioner Back. All ayes, motion 
carried. 

Approval of Minutes 

Motion to approve the minutes from the June 24, 2024 Planning Commission meeting made by Commissioner 
Hanberg, second by Commissioner Smith. All ayes, motion carried. 

Public Participation 
None 

Public Hearing 

1159 Mimi Circle - Commissioner Joy opened the public hearing at 7:02 p.m. for the consideration of a variance 
request at Lot 145, Sanderson Hills Subdivision, Town of Meeker also known as 1159 Mimi Circle for a rear-yard 
setback variance from the required 25 feet. 

Planner Thomson thanked Gary & Victoria Shook for being present and clarified that the required setback is 20 
feet, not 25-feet as published. Thomson then shared that the applicants are requesting a variance from the 20-foot 
required rear yard setback. The applicants are proposing a 7-foot setback, a variance of 13-feet, to construct a roof 
over an existing concrete patio. The proposed roof will be 12 feet towards the rear of the property with a length of 
32 feet. The subject property is located in the Single-Family Residential (SFR) zone. The lot is relatively flat and 
currently existing on the lot is a single-family residence. The applicants did not construct the improvements on the 
lot nor configure the lot. The applicants submitted their request on July 22, 2024. After submitting the request, the 
applicants had made changes to their proposal. However, those changes were less significant than originally 
proposed in the original application, therefore staff did not ask the applicants to resubmit their application. An 
updated site plan was included in the staff report. The applicants have submitted the required application and fee 
within the required time frame. The request has been advertised as mandated by the Meeker Land Use Development 
Code including notification of the Public Hearing to property owners within 300 feet, at the subject property and in 
the Herald Times. During the referral review period the application received no comments from referral agencies. 
Additionally, the Town of Meeker has received zero public comment in favor of and against the application. 

The application has been found to be in compliance with the Variance Request requirements outlined in section 
18 .1.20 and is not in conflict with the Comprehensive Plan. Both requirements have been described in the staff 






